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The Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group of the 
Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc. P.O. Box 

891354, Temecula, CA 92589-1354 Organized 
November 8, 1996 Chartered January 18, 1997 RG 

#148 
 Incorporated August 7, 2001 

2017 Board of Directors & Officers  
President          Cliff Gustin 

Vice President Kathy Shedd
Treasurer        Gregg Lowry 

Secretary         Janice Gustin  
Past Pres./Dir. Cal Westra 

2017 Committee Chairpersons 
ACCESSORIES  

Irene Griffin 
AUDIT COMMITTEE  

Officers & Member at Large per By-laws 
ADVERTISING / FUNDRAISING  

 HISTORIAN  
Vacant 

MEMBERSHIP, *BADGES, *ROSTER 
www.valvechatter.org 

Dory Thompson  
NEWSLETTER EDITOR  

Robert McClelland 
Email: remac278@msn.com DEADLINE: 20th of 

Each Month 
*SPECIAL DRAWINGS CHAIR  

Kathy Ries—Shedd 
SUNSHINE CHAIR  
Jackie Ouellette 
TOUR LEADERS  

Volunteers on Monthly Basis 
WEBSITE CHAIR: OPEN/BOARD 

AdHoc committees: President is Ex-Officio member 
on all committees  

MEMBERSHIP  
Contact Dory Thompson (619) 889-3242 On-line: 

www.valvechatter.org 
Initiation Fee: $15.00 (includes two Regional Group 
Name Tags to wear to meetings & events.) Annual 
dues: $25 per year (Jan. thru December 31) Nat’l 
Membership also required Nat’l Dues: $35/yr + $3 

spouse Or optional $10/yr no magazine 

VALVE CHATTER 
 MARCH 2017 NEWSLETTER, 

Volume 22, Issue #3
The Palomar Mountain V-8’s

Regional Group #148 of the Early Ford  V-8 Club of America, Inc

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE!

I would like to thank all the members 
attending our meetings and for all your 
help.  Just a note - If you haven's already 
read the newest V-8 Times issue, DO IT 
NOW.. We had a lot of members mentioned 
in this issue.  Dave Graham wrote an article 
as did Tom & Barbara Keck.  The following 
had pictures:  Clyde Bangiola-53 Mercury 
and Cheryl Westra-50 Ford.  Winners at the 
Western Meet were:  Cheryl Westra, Ron 
Shedd, Dan Krehbiel, Ken Magers and 
Clyde Bangiola. A reminder for those who 
live near Lake Elsinore - there are two car 
shows each month.  2nd Wednesday - My 
Buddies Pizza, Mission Trail & Diamond

 (across from Chevron).  3rd Wednesday-
Douglas Burgers, Central and the 15 
Freeway.  Hours are 4 p.m. to 7 p.m.- no

entry fee - and usually 30 to 50 cars per 
show.


Word to live by:  TGIF (Thank 
goodness I'm Fabulous) !!!!!!!!

http://www.valvechatter.org
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Board of Director's & Business  
Meeting of the Members of the 

    Palomar Mountain V-8's  
Regional Group of the Early  

Ford V-8 Club of America,Inc. 
          a California Non-Profit  

Public Benefit Corporation 

A regularly scheduled business meeting of 
the Board of Directors and Members of 
the Palomar Mountain V-8's Regional 
Group of the Early Ford V-8 Club of 
America, Inc., and a California Non-Profit 
Public Benefit Corporation was held on 
February 7, 2017 at the meeting place of 
the members, The Broken Yolk Café, 
26495 Ynez Road, Temecula, California.

Directors Present:  Cliff Gustin - 
President; Kathy Shedd-Vice President; 
Gregg Lowery-Treasurer; Janice Gustin-
Secretary; Cal Westra-5th Director.

Members Present & Cars Driven:  Cliff & 
Janice Gustin; Cal Westra; Rudy Perez; 
Dan Krehbiel; Bob Payne; Jay & Janet 
Harris; Chuck & Marilyn Rounds; Frank & 
Irene Griffin; Gary Potts; Steve Wells; Ron  
Hull; Dave Louzek; Tom & Patsy Hamlin;

Norm & Peggy Petrucci; Bob & Letrice 
Davis; Gregg & Linda Lowry; Clark Mears;

Bob Curwin; Ron & Kathy Shedd; Lyle 
Christensen; Zip & Ruth Zepede; Howard 
& Jane Dague; Leona Spanier; Jerry & 
Roxie Otteson; Judd Lynn & Masako Luts;

Ted &  Dory Thompson; Ken & Merleen 
Magers.  NOTE:  Due to bad weather - not 
one old car was driven. Also, it was great 
seeingJanet Harris, who we don't get to 
see much at our meetings due to Golf.  

Guests:  WELCOME - Mike Petermann - 
President of the San Diego group.The 
meeting was called to order at  9 a.m.  
President Cliff opened the meeting and

asked Cal Westra to lead us in the Pledge 
of Allegiance and Prayer.

Officer & Committee Reports were 
accepted:


President:  Cliff went over birthdays and 
anniversaries.  Nothing else to report.

Vice-President:  Kathy has received 
registration for September meet in Salem,

Oregon and has a sheet regarding room 
reservations. Also, Lowery was one of

the top 100 cars for 2017 and received a 
plaque at the Pomona Grand National.

Treasurer: Gregg reported a club balance.  
Gregg passed out sheets showing the 
budget to everyone and went over it.  
Motion to accept made by Norm Petrucci, 
2nd by Ted Thompson and motion 
passed.

Secretary:  Janice presented the January 
minutes.  Motion to accept made by Kathy

Shedd, 2nd by Peggy Petrucci.  Cal 
Westra pointed out that the minutes 
reflected that Daniel White was involved 
with the Ford Foundation but it should 
have read Daniel Whitman.  Motion 
passed.

Director:  Nil to report.

Accessories:  Irene wanted members to 
know that the Board had agreed to sell

the last jacket she has (small) for 1/2 price 
- $55.00 versus $125.00 new.  She also

wanted members to let her know if you 
want anything.

Advertising:  Cal Westra thanked Bob 
Davis for giving him all the information he 
had for advertisers.  Cal wanted to clarify 
who received the checks from the

advertisers and Bob Davis told him it was 
the chairperson (Cal). Someone mentioned 
a possible new advertiser, Air Engineers in 
Temecula.Membership & Club Badges:  
Dory Thompson stated she will get the 
missing badges for the new members and 
the new rosters shortly.Sunshine:  Jackie 
Ouellette not present - she had surgery.  
Sharon McClelland is having hip 

replacement surgery.

(Cont: Pg. 3)
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(Cont: from Pg.2)

Tours:  Jay Harris stated that there is a tour for 
February 18th at the Valley Center

Museum with lunch beforehand at Fat Ivors Rib 
Shack.  He is sending around a

sign-up sheet.  In March, no tours planned as 
he is in a golf tournament.  April -

thanks to Bob Payne-Murrieta tour.  May or 
June - winery in Fallbrook. Harris

tour along California Coast Highway 1 to 
Oregon 101.

Newsletter & Website:  Bob McClelland stated 
that his niece would like to be our

new Webmaster and she can update our 
website.  He will discuss further with the

Board.  Also, if you have any information for the 
newsletter, let him know via emal

and if you are not getting the newsletter, let him 
know.

Old Business:  Donations - Gregg contacted 
the Early Ford Foundation and the

naming donations are a minimum of $10,000 
and next one if $25,000.  As to having

conditions with our donation, we can put 
anything we want but their Board has to

accept same.  Motion to make donations to the 
Ford Foundation and the Henry

Ford made by Bob Payne, 2nd by Peggy 
Petrucci-Motion passed by members.

New Bussiness- None

Announcements:  Letrice Davis advised that 
there is a car show at the March

Air Base Museum and she sent around 
brochures on same.  Kathy mentioned

that on February 14th, Crusin Grand in 
Escondido is having a fund raiser from

8 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Program:  Prior to the meeting, a video of the 
Route 66 tour was shown.  Dan Krehbiel 
showed slides of his tour to Colorado, West 
Utah and Arizona in  September. The video was 
beautiful and it seemed like a great trip to take.

Being no further business to come before the 
meeting and on motion duly made and carried, 
the meeting adjourned at 10:15 a.m.  It is 
directed that this action be filed in the Minute 
Book of the Corporation.  This action is 
executed pursuant to the Corporation Code of 
the State of California, which requires accurate 
minutes of any meeting of the Board be 
maintained.

 Dated:  February 9, 2017

Respectfully submitted,


Janice Gustin - Secretary

Corporate Minutes 


                ACCESSORIES 
UPDATE FOR 
MARCH, 2017

HELLO EVERYONE, THANKS FOR YOUR 
ATTENTION AT THE FEBRUARY MEETING. 
WE HAVE THE LOVELY LADIES JACKET 
FOR SALE AT A WONDERFUL DISCOUNT!! 


IT HAS A FULL ZIPPER IN THE FRONT 
WITH THE CLUB’S LOGO ON THE LEFT 
SIDE. FULLY LINED SO IT MEETS THESE 
COLD DAY REQUIREMENTS. IT IS A 
LADIES SIZE MEDIUM, HOWEVER IT 
SEEMS TO RUN ON THE SMALL SIDE OF 
MEDIUM. A WONDERFUL ADDITION TO 
SOMEONE’S CLUB WARDROBE FOR 
ONLY $55.00 DOLLARS. THIS IS A ONE 
OF A KIND SO IF YOU ARE A MEDIUM, 
PLEASE GIVE IT YOUR CONSIDERATION.

OF COURSE, WE STILL HAVE THE TOTE 
BAGS TO HELP YOU WITH YOUR 
GROCERIES-- NOW THAT YOU HAVE TO 
PROVIDE YOUR OWN—HEAVY DUTY—
YOU CAN GET A LOT IN THESE—
WASHABLE AND PROMOTES THE 
PALOMAR EARLY FORD V-8 CLUB 
WHEREVER YOU USE IT. ONLY $10.00. A 
FEW TRAVEL MUGS ARE ALSO 
AVAILABLE AT ANOTHER GOOD PRICE--
$8.00.

SEE YOU AT THE MEETING IN MARCH. 


IRENE!!
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  1952-54 Ford & Mercury transmission and overdrive with pull cable solenoid and   
   governor   $250.                                                 Dan Krehbiel    951 302-5922          [3] 

1957 Ford Thunderbird (needs restoring)                                                        
1940 Ford Running boards                                  Tom Hamlin (760 745-5099           [3]
REDUCED PRICES ON Harbor freight items  Transmission jack, new in crate $25.

   still in crate, new dust collector cost $250.,first $100.    Bud   (951)440-1451        [3]
Vintage folding running board luggage rack $50. Bob McClelland (951)233-6301 [3]
V8 Times For Sale, 193 issues from 1974 to present, all in excellent to very good 
condition. Sold as one lot only for $100. Plus some Studebaker Club magazines.  
Also have 49/59 Parts and Accessories Catalog (copy), 65 Mustang Shop Manual 
(original), and two VHS factory video, for 55/56.  Call or email for detailed list.  

                                               Bob Curwin,     (760) 315-1976,  or  curwin83@att.net [1]
 1940 Ford Walker radiator set up for small block Chevy with shroud and electric                   
fan.  $350.                                                              

   1941 Ford Super Deluxe rear Bumper, show chrome $350.
                                                                                       Dave Louzek (858) 682-8585   [1]

WANTED
 Early Ford V8 Times:  1965 Volume #2 all is issues   1966 Volume #3 all issues 

The tour for February 18th 
to the Valley Center 
Museum was canceled 
due to a serious threat of 
rain.  The tour may be re-
scheduled for March if our 
tour guide is available.   

Janice Gustin & Lyle Christiansen Valentine 
winners. Prizes donated by Ruth Zepede!

The big winner of the month Kathy Shedd!

http://www.valvechatter.org
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SPECIAL OCCASIONS
March Birthdays 
6 –  Glenn Davis 
7 – Jody Wilson 
10 – Gail Bangiola 
11- John Alling 
18 – Steve Wells 
23 - Lori Perez 
23 - Cheryl Ross 
23 – Don Harwick 

        March Anniversaries 
 1- Jerry & Roxie Otteson 
 3  - Ken & Merleen Magers 
 4 – Bud & Cassandra Williams 
 4 – Alan & Kate Cutsinger 
21-  Clark  & Carolyn Mears 
22 – Cliff & Janice Gustin 
23 – Gary & Theresa Huckins 

Time for breakfast & Fellowship

Sunday March 12, 2017

http://www.valvechatter.org
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E

951 698 0446
FAx 951 698 0eO8

cas_35mgr@americastire. net

24680 MADISON AVENUE
MURRIETA. CA 92562

Advanced Radiator LLC

46750 Rainbow Canyon Rd. Bldq. A pOOI 7112-1242
Temecula, CA92592

Radiators . Heat Exchanges . Oil Coolers ' After Coolers

http://www.valvechatter.org
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR!!  MARCH  2017
CHECK OUT   WWW.SOCALCARCULTURE.COM 

  OR
WWW.GOODOLEBOYSSANDIEGO.COM/EVENTS)

MAR. 3-4 TEMECULA Rod Run 5pm - 8pm
MAR. 3 San Diego 1st Annual Classic car show 10am - 3pm

5 MAR. 5 Pomona Swap Meet and Classic Car Show at the Fairplex

          APR. 1 Del Mar Fair grounds - Goodguys 17th Del Mar Nationals  - 8AM - 5PM

APR. 23 Valley Center - Heartbeat Happening XIX - 15954 Woods Valley Rd. - 9AM - 3PM

                  APR.  23 Wings & Wheels Car Show March Field Air Museum 9AM-1PM


DELIVER TO:

MONTHLY CLUB BUSINESS & BOARD  OF DIRECTOR MEETINGS 
First Tuesday Monthly  

(January thru November) Breakfast @ 
8:00 am Meeting @ 9:00 a.m.

Broken Yolk Cafe
26495 Ynez Rd. Temecula, Ca. 92591 

UPCOMING MEETINGS:
Mar. 6th Regular Meeting
Apr. 4th Regular Meeting

May 2nd Regular

http://www.valvechatter.org
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http://www.apple.com
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